
Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting August 14, 2018 
 

Supervisors Present:  Dennis Knowlton, Barry Searle, Chris Marcho 

Solicitor: Joseph McGraw             Secretary: Joan Hertzog 

 

Business meeting held on Tuesday, August 14, 2018. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to 

order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Marcho, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor.  

Treasurer’s report reviewed and will be put on file.  List of bills reviewed. Mr. Searle made a motion to 

pay all bills, except for Clifford Home and Auto or the Mobile Home Grant for Royal Properties, second 

by Mr. Marcho. All in favor. Mr. Knowlton made a motion to pay Clifford Home and Auto and Royal 

Properties, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Mr. Marcho abstained due to potential conflict of interest.  

 

Old Business:  Road Master Booths reported Zembrzycki Excavating was needed to re-mow Thornhill 

Road as per Mowing Contract. Mr. Booths will give his final report when the mowing is completed. 

 

New Business:  Mr. Marcho made a motion to support the Rail-Trail Council on it’s D&H Run that will 

pass through Clifford. Second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. 

 

Atty. McGraw agreed to contact the property owners of 3433 SR 2014 regarding an abandoned house on 

the property and overgrown yard following a neighbor’s complaint filed with the township. 

 

No cinder bids have been received so the ad will be re-printed. 

 

Mr. Searle spoke about the importance of the Hazard Mitigation Plan and identifying places of potential 

problems and allocating funds. Mr. Price, EMA, and Constable Munley agreed to work on a plan with the 

township so services aren’t repeated. Mr. Marcho stated flood supplies have been ordered and the 

emergency generator has been purchased. 

 

Road Master Booths reported visual bridge inspections were done before last night flood. Bridges on 

Jones Road and Sweatland Road need repair. Mr. Barhite said School House Road is closed due to the 

storm. Mr. Wilson reported new park trails washed away and he will be applying for an emergency permit 

for the stream.  Mr. Price said to keep track of storm expenses for FEMA. 

 

Mr. Searle made a motion to donate any profits from vendors fees from the first annual Clifford Township 

Park Fest on September 8th to help rebuild the Children’s Garden. Second by Mr. Marcho. All in favor.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan Hertzog/Secretary  

Adjournment 7:56 pm 


